
Status of the 2020 Unemployment Compensation Exclusion Corrections 
 
Remember way back in early March 2021, Congress changed the rules on 
taxation of unemployment compensation benefits for calendar year 2020.  Briefly, 
the change made unemployment compensation benefits nontaxable up to 
$10,200 per taxpayer, with a $150,000 modified AGI limitation.  Millions of tax 
returns had already been filed. 
 
Very shortly after the law change, IRS announced it would review returns 
previously filed and IRS would automatically make the change.  We were advised 
NOT to amend returns for this unless there was some other reason to file an 
amended return, such as now being eligible (due to lower AGI) to claim a credit 
that was not claimed on the original return. 
 
Last spring IRS announced it had corrected over 11 million of these returns.  IRS 
also stated it would begin correcting those more complex returns that reported 
unemployment income. 
 
NOW IRS has announced it has completed the corrections.  The report states 
IRS corrected 14 million returns and issued 12 million refunds totaling $14.7 
billion.  Some taxpayers received refunds, while others had the overpayment 
applied to taxes due or other debts.  IRS will mail a letter to affected taxpayers to 
inform them of the corrections, generally within 30 days from when the 
corrections were completed. 
 
Since IRS has completed its correcting of affected returns, it is time for tax 
professionals to again become involved.  If you have a client who was entitled to 
a refund of taxes paid due to this change AND your client did not receive their 
proper refund, an amended return is proper.  We suggest you obtain a transcript 
of the taxpayer’s account for the 2020 income tax return before you prepare an 
amended return.  It is possible your client received the refund and doesn’t 
remember it, so checking the account transcript may save you amending a return 
that doesn’t need amending. 
 
The IRS information mentioned above can be found on irs.gov site by searching 
or “IRS Operations During COVID-19: Mission-critical functions continue” 
 
 
We wish everyone a Merry Christmas, a Happy New Year, and a successful tax 
season. 
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